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	Spring City – Royersford Postcard History Book

I started writing the Spring City – Royersford Postcard History Book back in January of 2003.  I could not imagine then how things would turn out. I must say that I have been very pleased with the overwhelming success of the project.  Arcadia Press released the book in June and by the middle of July it was sold out.  The book was reprinted at the end of September and the SFAHS has received a new supply that is currently available.

I would like to thank all of the people who have supported this project and all of those people who have given me so many nice compliments on the book.  I sincerely appreciate each and every one.  

 I started collecting postcards of the local area back in 1980.  Joyce and I would go off each weekend to a flea market or postcard show.  I always came home with cards even if they weren’t exactly what I set out to buy.  I think that as a collector I had become addicted.   The collection grew and I sometimes would ask myself why I continue doing this.  When I retired I looked at the albums and thought about the money that had been spent on cards.  I thought about where the cards might end up when we are gone.  When the opportunity to publish a book came along I realized that sharing these great old photos with the community was important.  When you do something for someone else you also do something for yourself.  I now look at my postcards with pride and I am fulfilled that I was able to take my hobby to a new level; one I could not imagine when I started the collection.    

                                                    William C. Brunner


 Membership Meeting

Ken Reed Auction Company

    65 East Bridge Street 

           Spring City

         Wednesday 

  November  12th  2003    

            7:30 P.M.
  Pennsylvania Railroad Program

       This month’s program speaker is David W. Messer.

David is a well known railroad journalist and historian and he resides in Royersford.  He has written several railroad books in the Triumph series.  Triumph III

Philadelphia Terminal 1838 -2000 contained a wealth of information and photos of local railroading on the Pennsylvania line.  We are quite happy to welcome David W. Messer and his slide presentation program on the Pennsylvania Railroad. 

        Please tell all of your friends as this is a show that you don’t want to miss.

	     Annual Christmas 

        Open House

            Holiday Displays  

                  Crafts   

            Refreshments

       Christmas Gift Ideas

  Wednesday Dec 17th 

      10 AM to 7 PM



	 The President’s Column

       This is the last newsletter and program for 2003.  We appreciate your support throughout the year. We hope you will come to this meeting and also renew your membership. Annual membership fees were not raised in order to attract as many members as possible.
 As you know, at the November meeting, the board the Board of Directors is elected. The nominees will be listed elsewhere in this letter.  We are always looking for new board members so if you have someone in mind, please give us their name.

  Please mark your calendar for DECEMBER 17th as we are having our annual Christmas Open House at the museum that day.  Craft items will be available for purchase and there will be free refreshments. Also available will be copies of the Spring City – Royersford Postcard History Books.  At $19.99 per copy these books make an excellent gift.

    I hope each of you have a happy holiday season.     

                                   RLW 
	        John Fetterolf

It is with great sadness that we mark the passing of one of our longtime members, John Fetterolf.

John made many contributions to our society over the years and worked tirelessly behind the scenes, building displays and making needed repairs at our museum.  He will be missed by all of us.

     Board Nominees

The following list is the 2004 nominees for the board of directors of the SFAHS:

           Ed Ammarell

          Richard Bauer

          William Brunner

        David Hunsberger

           David Landes

          Doris Marshall

        Richard Marshall

          Harry Meitzler

            Richard Mull


	 A New Konica Copier was purchased from Edwards Business Machines of Pottstown and installed at the museum in September.

The cost for single copies has been set at 10 cents each to cover costs. The old copier is in working order and for sale. Cost = $150.00 to any interested member.

Acknowledgements
Mildred Gregoire – Pottstown Mercury Newspaper – (5/12/32) with headlines “Lindbergh Infant Found Dead.”

Robin Dardas – Haircutting items Cann & Saul  pocket knife on loan in memory of Wm. J. Finnefrock.

Marianne Mercer (Molly Kline) -  Royersford High School head majorette’s uniform complete with photo.  1950’s style prom dress.

Ruth Keim  -  1903 Keystone Foundry postcard and 1895 Reformed Publishing envelope and stamp.

Joe Welsh- Book of Times Herald photos, Royersford Anniversary Book and Jones Motor memorabilia. Donated in memory of Virginia Welsh.

Alice Morrison – Diamond Glass Souvenir.

Jane Bowman – Jones Motor Pictures.

Mary Di Guiseppe – Jones Motor Information CD.

Gerald Collopy – Welcome Home Celebration Program for Spring City WWII Veterans.

Bill & Joyce Brunner – Computer System & Scanner to operate with the new copier.


                     Bonnie Brae Amusement Park
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      Trolley arrives at entrance to park in 1909 Frank Kline post card view

It all started with the trolley.  In 1899 the trolley service provided by the Montgomery and Chester Railway Company commenced operations.  The trolley company helped start Bonnie Brae Park as a summer picnic grove that same year.  With its tracks going from Spring City to Phoenixville,  it was a natural location on the Schuylkill Road between the two towns. It was quite common at that time to see many parks subsidized by a local rail company.  Bonnie Brae Park was located on Route 724 next to the Zion Lutheran Church about 2 miles southwest of Spring City.  In the very beginning there were pony cart rides, swings, an arcade and a picnic grove.  In a 1907 news article appearing in the local West Chester paper it was noted that many improvements were being made at Bonnie Brae that year including the construction of a new large pavilion.  The story compared Lenape Park in Southern Chester County to Bonnie Brae Park in Northern Chester County.  In later years a carousel was in operation at the local park.  In the early twenties automobiles became more prevalent as the trolley service declined.  With less people riding the trolleys there were no funds available to improve the quality of service.  In 1924 a trolley crash in Spring City marked the end of service.  
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                 Carousel Horse from the Bonnie Brae Park  Merry-Go-Round
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The photo below of the Taylor carousel was circa 1919 – 1925.  In the photo from left to right are Kathryn Snyder Taylor, Clarence Taylor, Caroline Taylor Collopy and Gerald Collopy Sr. These photos were donated to the SFAHS by Gerald Collopy Jr. and Sharon Collopy Cossaboom.

                  Merry-Go-Round at Bonnie Brae Park circa 1919 - 1925

	It’s hard to imagine that the era of the trolley and the local amusement park had lasted only 25 short years.  The park business tapered off and eventually the grounds were sold to The Bonnie Brae Park Association in 1926 for a price of $7500.  The Bonnie Brae Park Association was a cover name for the Ku Klux Klan.  At the time the Klan purchased the property the description on the transfer listed 25 acres, a penny arcade building, a meeting building, two bungalows and a smaller concession stand.  The carousel had been removed but the large building that housed it served as the Klan’s main meeting hall.  The Bonnie Brae Association issued stock at $5.00 a share. The Klan remained active throughout the thirties but declined in the early forties.  In a meeting held on June 12th 1950, the remaining members voted to sell the property to Geo. C. Skelley for $15.000.
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 Open Air Pavilion at Bonnie Brae Park postcard by St. Clair    
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        The Ponies at Bonnie Brae Park  Spring City, Pa.       

  Children on the outdoor lawn swings at Bonnie Brae Park                                             
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    Klan hat worn by the Imperial Wizard          Official Klan Program from 1927
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Three Day Klonklave

KU KLUX KLAN

_I_

September 3-4-5, 1927

BONNIE BRAE PARK

Home of Bonnie Brae Klan No. 256




(Daily Republican News Ad)

         AUCTION SALE

AT BONNIE BRAE PARK, on Route 83

 between Phoenixville and Spring City,

             EVERY SATURDAY
    This Saturday March 15.  I have a

full line of Millwright and Carpenter

Tools, consisting of band saws and

motors of all kinds; wood chisels stocks

and dies,  Also Antique Furniture and

Furniture and Dishes of all kinds.

  Full line of Vegetables and Fruits.

           Owner and Auctioneer.

            JAMES JEFFERIES

   Sale will start at 7 o'clock sharp
                                                                    Official Five Dollar Stock Certificate                                                        

                                                               Issued by the Bonnie Brae Park Association 

This meeting also brought forth the official declaration to dissolve the association.  Today there are weekly auctions held at Bonnie Brae.  This site has been used for auctions for over fifty years.  I remember going with my father to the auction at Bonnie Brae back in the early fifties and was lucky enough to find a newspaper ad from a 1947 Daily Republican advertising an auction sale.  It is then reasonable to assume that the Association had rented out the facility to auctioneers in the forties.    

                                                                                                                        W.C.B.
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Plan New Station
At Royersford

S G

PLANS are under way for the
erection of a new passenger and
freight station at Royersford which
will give its patrons at that point
every convenience known to modern
railroad construction. Work will be
started as soon as contracts can be
let.

The new station will be located
just north of the present station
and ample automobile parking space
will be provided on the station
grounds.

A concrete paved ‘train platform
on the station side starting at Main
Street will extend 662 feet in a
northerly direction, 250 feet of
which will be covered with steel-
framed shelter roof.

The exterior of the passenger
station will be of brick, while the

elaborate cornices and other orna-
mentation characteristic of this style
will be of matt-glazed architectural
terra cotta. The xoof will be cov-
ered with a colored Spanish tile.
The station will be eighty-one feet
long and twenty-seven and a half
feet ‘wide, containing a large main
waiting room, twenty-five by thirty-
four feet; women’s waiting room,
men’s room, public toilets, ticket
office, haggage and express and
parcel rooms. !

The waiting room will be beauti-
{ully finished in a style correspond-
ing to the exterior. The floors will
be of marble terrazzo and the walls
will be paneled and decorated with
ornamental wainscots, friezes and
cornices. Large, comfortable seats
will be built in the main waiting
room and the women’s room will be
tastefully fitted with good furniture.
There will also be public telephone
facilities,

All mechanical features will be
of the best, the buildings will be
heated by a vacuum system of
steam heating and electrically

lighted. The sanitary equipment,
drinking fountains, etc., will be the
finest procurable.

The new station will supplant the
nresent station a short distance
farther south, and will be a notable
addition to the long list of improve-
ments which the Reading Company
has’ been continually making to
maintain the best possible service
for the traveling public,

The freight station, which will be
located approximately 400 feet
north of the passenger station, will
be thirty feet wide and ninety-six
feet long, and constructed of brick.
A covered platform approximately
300 feet long will provide ample
room for the handling of less-than-
carload freight. There will be &
new automobile unloading platform.
The office space will be twenty-four
by thirty feet.

All the driveways will be of con-
crete. Provision has been made
“when the grade crossing is elimi-
nated at Main Street for a ramp to
connect the station with Main
Street.




	Museum

 Hours

1st & 3rd Sunday  1 pm – 3 pm

Tuesdays  6:30 pm – 8:30 pm

Mondays          11 am – 3 pm

Wednesdays    11 am – 3 pm

Fridays              11 am – 3 pm

and by appointment
	
	                              Board Members

                   Board of Directors meets monthly.

          Officers

           Robert Weikel, President     610-948-9709 

           Lee Wanner, Vice President    610-948-5657

           Robert Mull, Vice President   610-948-7320

           Robert Hollenbach, Treasurer   610-948-3934

           John Fischer, Assistant Treasurer   610-948-5172

           Joyce Brunner, Recording Secretary   610-948-7551

           Anne Tudor, Corresponding Secretary   610-495-7402

           Carolyn Fetterolf, Museum Director   610-948-8378


	                Meetings

The membership meets at 7:30 pm on the second Wednesday of:

       February

       May

       September

       October

       November

Membership meetings held at

     Ken Reed Auction Co.

     65 E. Bridge Street

     Spring City, Pa

	The Spring-Ford Area Historical Society is a non-profit                            corporation organized exclusively for charitable purposes 

within the meaning of section 501 c 3 of the U.S. Internal 

Revenue Code of 1954 as amended.

          -Contributions are tax deductible-
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